
Selections from On Liberty 

[T]he peculiar evil of silencing the expression of an opinion 
is, that it is robbing the human race; posterity as well as 
the existing generation; those who dissent from the opinion, 
still more than those who hold it. If the opinion is right, 
they are deprived of the opportunity of exchanging error for 
truth: if wrong, they lose, what is almost as great a benefit, 
the clearer perception and livelier impression of truth, 
produced by its collision with error. 

I do not pretend that the most unlimited use of the freedom of 
enunciating all possible opinions would put an end to the 
evils of religious or philosophical sectarianism. Every truth 
which men of narrow capacity are in earnest about, is sure to 
be asserted, inculcated, and in many ways even acted on, as if 
no other truth existed in the world, or at all events none 
that could limit or qualify the first. 

I acknowledge that the tendency of all opinions to become 
sectarian is not cured by the freest discussion, but is often 
heightened and exacerbated thereby; the truth which ought to 
have been, but was not, seen, being rejected all the more 
violently because proclaimed by persons regarded as opponents. 
But it is not on the impassioned partisan, it is on the calmer 
and more disinterested bystander, that this collision of 
opinions works its salutary effect. Not the violent conflict 
between parts of the truth, but the quiet suppression of half 
of it, is the formidable evil: there is always hope when 
people are forced to listen to both sides; it is when they 
attend only to one that errors harden into prejudices, and 
truth itself ceases to have the effect of truth, by being 
exaggerated into falsehood. 

And since there are few mental attributes more rare than that 
judicial faculty which can sit in intelligent judgment between 
two sides of a question, of which only one is represented by 
an advocate before it, truth has no chance but in proportion 
as every side of it, every opinion which embodies any fraction 
of the truth, not only finds advocates, but is so advocated as 
to be listened to. 

If any opinion is compelled to silence, that opinion may, for 
aught we can certainly know, be true. To deny this is to 
assume your own infallibility. 

J.S. Mill 
On Liberty, 1859 
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